Spring Quarter 2023 - AB1705/705 Meeting
June 16, 2023 (12-1PM by Zoom)
Agenda & Draft Notes
Attendees:

Erik Woodbury, Patty Guitron, MaryAlice Bonilla, Lisa Ly, Kristin Skager, Felisa Vilaubi, Cheryl Jaeger
Balm, Mallory Newell, Janet Weber, Fatemeh Yarahmadi, Merhdad Khosravi, Casie Wheat

Agenda & Notes:

1. IR’s EWRT 1A + LART 250 Withdrew Students, 2019-20 to Winter 2023 Analysis (Lisa Ly)
a. Lisa presented; will make note to update analysis in winter 2024.

Lisa Ly
To: Casie Wheat

Hi Casie,

I wanted to follow up on the EWRT 1A + LART 250 Withdrew report. It was asked during the meeting of the first-time
EWRT 1A+LART 250 students who did not pass the course (grades D, F, I, NP}, how many persisted to the next term.

Between 2019-20 and Winter 2023, there were 1,037 who did not pass EWRT 1A bundle on their first attempt.

A total of 764 of the 1,037 students enrolled at De Anza again: 587 enrolled 1 term later and 177 took 2+ terms to
enroll again.
So, 74% enrolled again. But 57% persisted one term later.

Take care,
Lisa Ly
Senior Research Analyst
De Anza College | | Cupertino, CA 95014
Email: lylisa@fhda.edu
2. AB 1705 Resources Link & Open Discussion
a. Shared file for AB1705 memos: https://foothilldeanza-
my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/10468035 fhda edu/EIGO3BbcSK5No7afZo7 vPsB3v
rAoOmHb-LBrf9j4BZQCA?e=K8V2cW
b. Discussion about AB1705 funding requests
i. Mallory shared that the request for AB1705 project proposals was sent to the
deans/managers/leadership for one-time funds. The college will complete the
request for funds worksheet and submit to the CCCCO. The college will get one
lump sum of funds from the CCCCO. Then the college will need to decide how to
use one-time funds. Funding allocation decisions and process is to be

determined.
3. Making GSPs accessible (Casie Wheat)
a. This summer Casie will look at the English, Math, ESL GPS assessments to ensure
accessibility of content. She’ll reach out to departments in fall with updates, as needed.
4. Planning meetings for next year? (All)


https://www.deanza.edu/ir/research/programs/EWRT1ALART250WithdrawalReport.pdf
https://foothilldeanza-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/10468035_fhda_edu/ElG03BbcSK5No7afZo7_vPsB3vrAoOmHb-LBrf9j4BZQCA?e=K8V2cW
https://foothilldeanza-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/10468035_fhda_edu/ElG03BbcSK5No7afZo7_vPsB3vrAoOmHb-LBrf9j4BZQCA?e=K8V2cW
https://foothilldeanza-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/10468035_fhda_edu/ElG03BbcSK5No7afZo7_vPsB3vrAoOmHb-LBrf9j4BZQCA?e=K8V2cW
https://foothilldeanza-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/10468035_fhda_edu/EWv_U3b2IzJHp2gS6ZmBaP8B-e8CxpTa7CZZ_9kV2a11AA?e=1SSIHS

a. Yes! The group agreed that we should plan to meet in the fall. Agenda item #1: AB1705
funding requests. It was noted some membership may change. Cheryl will be on PDL.
5. Otheritems?
a. None.



